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Paul Kehoe, T.D.
Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

7th November 2023

PQ: 47492/23

To ask the Minister for Health the reason the PCRS will not cover the cost of the drug fostimon, on the drug payment scheme as prescribed by a fertility clinic and in one case only covers the cost for six days; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Paul Kehoe
Dear Deputy Kehoe,
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 47492/23), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

Medicines are added to the formal Reimbursement List following detailed assessments which include assessment of the clinical evidence, the economic evidence and the budget impact of a decision to reimburse specific indications of a medicine. The Primary Care Reimbursement Service is required to reimburse in line with approved decisions of the HSE and the HSE is required to formally assess each medicines and each specific use of such medicines before reimbursing them.
Companies are required to submit a pricing and reimbursement application to the HSE for a product to be considered for addition to the Reimbursement List under the Health (Pricing and Supply of Medical Goods) Act 2013. To date, an application has not been made by the marketing authorisation holder for Fostimon 75 IU powder and solvent for solution for injection. 

In relation to the particular case in question for individual reimbursement support under Community Drug Schemes, the reimbursement application was not completed in sufficient detail by the prescribing consultant to enable a positive decision. PCRS await further information to support the application from the prescriber. The prescribing was at a dosage outside the product licence. The dispensing pharmacy have stated that 50 injections were dispensed and supplied to the patient this month and the patient is seeking a further 100 injections. Given the costs involved of €11,646.00 for 150 vials and the prescribing outside of the product licence and manufacturers guidance, further information and the unmet clinical need is required by the HSE PCRS in this case to consider reimbursement support. 

Reimbursement is supported for the licensed dosage under the Drugs Payments Scheme. 

Futhermore, there are a range of fertility products licensed in Ireland and available under High Tech Arrangements. Any product outside of the Reimbursement List is considered on an individual patient basis with due consideration given to the unmet clinical need.

PCRS await further information to support the application from the prescriber which has not been received to date as requested on 9th October 2023.

Yours sincerely, 
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​​​​
Suzanne Doyle
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service
Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim


Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3


Guthán: 01 8647100


























Primary Care Reimbursement Service


Exit 5, M50, North Road, Finglas, Dublin 11, D11 XKF3


Tel:  01- 8647100
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